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	 Contact CWCA via 303-973-2678  
(Don Mullins, Newsletter Coor- 
dinator) or email CWCAtalk@
gmail.com if interested in becoming 
a newsletter carrier. The newsletter 
remains the most important way of 
notifying neighbors about commu-
nity events. Delivering is very easy. 
You pick up the newsletters at the 
beginning of the month and plan on 
having them delivered by the 7th of 
the month. Please give some thought 
to helping as a substitute or taking on 
your own route. 

CWCA Calendar 
of Events

CWCA Monthly Mtg: Oct. 11th
	 Dutch Creek Elem, 7:00p

Halloween Decoration Contest:
	 Bring out those ghosts & goblins

CWCA Monthly Mtg: Nov. 8th
	 Dutch Creek Elem, 7:00p

Holiday Lighting Contest:
	 Make our neighborhood shine

No December Monthly Meeting:
	 Happy Holidays

CWCA Monthly Meeting: Jan.
	 Volunteer Appreciation Evening

Our Mission: “Promote neighborhood beautification and 
harmony through covenant enforcement, 

community based services, and social activities.”

CWCA 
Meeting Dates
Oct. 11th & Nov. 8th 7:00 p.m. 

at Dutch Creek Elem

Director Ron Hopp, Foothills Parks & 
Recreation, Presentation on Mill Levy

October 11th
	 The Columbine West October monthly meeting will start with this valuable presen-
tation that outlines a considerable amount of issues currently facing our local parks & 
recreation department. Ron Hopp has been the director of FHPRD since 2010 and has 
challenged himself and his employees to showcase some of the highest industry standards. 
This presentation will outline how the district has continued to work within budget con-
straints, as well as bringing about energy consumption measures to help reduce overall 
waste and continue money saving avenues. Ron has a vast amount of working knowledge 
to share and has asked our community, Columbine West, which is one of the largest 
communities within the district, to host this presentation before the upcoming November 
election. Please find the time to drop in and listen to Ron speak about the level of con-
cerns the FHPRD is facing as the current Mil Levy will sunset in 2018. All homeowners 
within Columbine West are considered FHPRD residents and receive the resident pricing 
when attending classes, renting space or visiting the pools. Foothills Parks & Recreation 
Department is not subsidized by the State of Colorado, they are their OWN tax district. 
The Mil Levy tax dollars will go directly to FHPRD. Our local CW pool is owned and 

operated by FHPRD. The trails & parks within CW  that residents use 
are owned and operated by FHPRD. The Dutch Creek Elementary play-
ground was built by a matching grant with FHPRD. These are areas that 
we as residents see everyday, yet may not completely understand the 
implications a failed Mil Levy could potentially pose to our community. 
Let us come together, October 11th, 7p.m., Dutch Creek Elementary and 
review the presentation to become proactive voters in November.

Deer Creek Church M.O.P.S.
	Deer Creek Church’s Mothers of Preschoolers Group will be starting 

our Fall Semester on Sept. 15 from 9-11:30 a.m. and we would love to have you join us! 
This year, we’re digging deeper into the idea of being truly free. MOPS is open to any 
mom with children ages newborn-Kindergarten. Come for valuable teachings and lessons, 
creative activities and most of all support, connection and food! Childcare is provided. We 
meet the first and third Fridays of the month for the school year.  For more information, 
email mops@deercreekchurch.com 

Annual Metro Denver Green Homes Tour
	 Saturday, October 7th, 2017 Presented by New Energy Colorado & Colorado 
Renewable Energy Society. Located at the Jefferson Unitarian Church, 14350 W. 32nd 
Ave, Golden, CO, 80401. Tours times are 9a.m. til 4p.m., cost is $10 for adults. Take a 
self-guided tour of all your sustainable communities. A reception will be from 4p.m. til 
6p.m., featuring appetizers and local beverages. For more information contact : sheila-
townsend@q.com, 303-279-1446  

continued on page 3



Page 2	 voicemail: 303-904-8218 / email: CWCAtalk@gmail.com / October 2017

Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 

 neighborhoodlink.com/Columbine_West
Officers

President, Gary McCombs; Vice President, John Basila
Treasurer, Cindy Coats; Secretary, Kelly Fiedler 

Board Members: K. Waite, K. Sweet, S. Stevens, 
B. Beers & D. Romero, T. Cooper

COHOPE Delegate
Cindy Coats and Floating Board Member

Newsletter Delivery Coordinators: 303-904-8218
Newsletter Editor: Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

Website Coordinator: John Basila
Newsletter Ad Manager: Colorado Lasertype

Schools
	 Dutch Creek Elementary 		 7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
	 Ken Caryl Middle School 	 6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
	 Columbine High School 		  6201 S. Pierce St.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news is the 13th 
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan. 

issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for pub-
lication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board member 
or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and include a 
daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may be printed 
without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com • www.ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation or 
endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The 
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board 
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors 
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

A Moment 
With The Board

	 The September 13th  monthly meeting at Dutch 
Creek Elementary was attended by Officers/Board 
members and guests. A homeowner expressed her 
frustration with another neighbors inconsiderate 
parking habits and asked how the association might 
be able to help. The group offered some suggestions. 
Committee members were asked this month to sub-
mit budget requests for review because the Annual 
Budget will be addressed at the October meeting. 
*News Flash* The 1st Annual Easter Egg-hunt 
Event was presented for consideration. The budget 
review is a great time for community members to 
offer suggestions to help the current Board/ Officers 
make decisions concerning the 2018 calendar of 
events. Please try to drop by the October 11th CWCA 
monthly meeting. Also scheduled for the October 
meeting is a presentation by Ron Hopp, Director of 
FHPRD. Ron will give an overview of the current 
expenses and those that need to be addressed in the 
near future. The presentation covers how the District 
has shored up the budget within current budget con-
straints and how dollars from a potentially Passed 
Mil Levy will be utilized. Those of us in Columbine 
West have FHPRD amenities within our community, 
such as the Columbine West Pool & Park , the Dutch 
Creek Trail system and Victory Park, (ie Little Green 
Park). The playground at Dutch Creek Elementary 
was installed with matching funds from FHPRD 
and the ball field is maintained by them also. Please 
remember to lock up your cars, trucks and bicycles. 
Close your garage doors when you are not in visi-
ble sight too. Crimes of opprtunity are on the rise. 
Remember that the JCSO Deputies asked neighbors 
to report any suspicious activity to the Tip Line 
phone #303-271-5612, please be able to provide a 
description of the activity, along with license plate 
number, which is crucial.
	 A reminder that CWCA voted to eliminate the 
December monthly meeting, to give everyone a well 
deserved break and enjoy the holiday activities. This 
means that we will not have a Holiday Potluck, but 
will once again offer the Volunteer Appreciation 
Evening in January, after we ring in the New Year 
of 2018. If you have questions or 
any suggestion of ideas feel free 
to  email CWCAtalk@gmail.com.  
Look forward to hearing from the 
community. Residents are encour-
aged to attend  any monthly meet-
ing the next one is October 11th at 
7:00 p.m., Dutch Creek Elementary 
School, second Wednesday of the 
Month.

Jefferson County Numbers
Information		  303-279-6511
Motor Vehicles		  303-271-8100
Animal Control		  303-271-5070
Highways &
	 Clerk & Recorder	 303-271-8168
Transportation		  303-271-8495
Colorado State Patrol	 303-239-4500
Planning & Zoning	 303-271-8700
County Commissioners	 303-271-8525
Sheriff – Emergency	 911
County Administrator	 303-271-8500		
Traffic Complaints	 303-271-5677
Extension Services	 303-271-6620
Voting Information	 303-271-8111

CWCA Covenant Violation Report  Date: _____________
Mail to: CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162
Description of alleged violation:_________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: ___________________________________________________
 I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name:____________________________ Address:__________________________ 
Phone:______________________ E-Mail:________________________________
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She would like to keep YARD OF THE MONTH
article below in the nL for the next few months (beginning now, 
May NL)

Personalized Small Group Training
Do You Have a Friend You Want to Train with...
or Consider Joining a Small Group Session Solo!

Sean Johnson
720-336-1332

call or text

GET FIT TOGETHER
Why do it alone when you can

• Small Groups of 3 to 6 people
• Customized to Each Individual
• Corrective Exercises/Pain Relief
• Groups get cost savings, as low as 
    $25 per hour session

JRTFit.com

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair 
aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at 
www.alwirerepair.com to read about the 
hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC 
recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!

�

�
Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?
Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum 
wiring are 55 times more likely to have one 
or more connections reach Fire Hazard 
Conditions”
	 —US Consumer Product Safety 
Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!

Halloween Decorating Contest
	 Don’t say “Witch” as if it’s a bad thing!  It’s that 
time of the year again to decide “Witch” Halloween 
decorations to put up!  Break out the brooms sticks, 
spin up the spider webs, conjure up some ghosts and 
get those skeletons out of your closet!  They could 
make you $50 richer! CWCA will have judges out at dusk look-
ing at decorations the week before Halloween.  Remember to 
turn on the lights and give us a chance to see just how creative 
a neighborhood we have.  There will be (2) $50 Gift Certificate 
prizes awarded, and a follow up article in the December issue 
with possible photos that will appear in the newsletter. If you’d 
like to call in and make sure we check out your house or your 
neighbor’s house, please call the CWCA voicemail at (303-
904-8218) or email us at cwcatalk@gmail.com. Leave your 
name, phone number and street address. You can also use the 
Nextdoor site to alert neighbors and the viewing committee of 
houses that just need to be seen. Keep Calm and Halloween 
on!!

Nextdoor.com
	 Nextdoor is the private social network for you, your neigh-
bors and your community. It’s the easiest way for you and your 
neighbors to talk online and make all of your lives better in the 
real world. And it’s free.  Columbine West Civic Association 
will be posting information on Nextdoor.com to alert registered 
neighbors to upcoming events or community issues. 
	 Please join the chat. Columbine West has now surpassed 
1,250 neighbors registered. Nextdoor.com has some working 
rules to follow, so please take a moment to review those and 
if you have questions you can connect with Nextdoor directly  
through the ‘Help’ tab or by contacting one of the designated 
Leads in Columbine West. Nextdoor.com has become another 
valuable site for neighbors to use for many issues. 

Kiwanis Korner
Calendar of Events
Oct 7th		  Sat. Action Food Bank
Oct 24th	Tues	 Bessie’s Hope Visit
Dec 4th	 Mon	 Blood Drive , Columbine United Church

Outdoor Lab Funding & Costs
	 The mission of the Outdoor Education Laboratory Program 
is to enhance and enrich student learning as an integral part 
of 6th grade curricula by providing opportunities for hands-
on, experiential, authentic learning in an outdoor setting. In 
addition, OELS fosters opportunities for student growth in 
environmental stewardship through an enhanced awareness, 
appreciation, and sense of responsibility for the environment, 
themselves and others. There are generations of Jeffco students 
who look back on their Outdoor Lab adventure and say it was 
one of their best memories of elementary school. The 6th grad-
ers will have a chance to explore all of the wonders offered by 
the Mt. Evans and Windy Peak schools. Every participating 
school will be charged a fee that will be based on its free and 
reduced lunch percentage; it will be up to the school and its 
community to raise the money needed to send its students to 
Outdoor Lab. Some fundraising will benefit each participating 
student by crediting her/his Outdoor Lab account. Check with 
individual schools for their fundraising activities and student 
costs. Support the Lab programs by donating to The Outdoor 
Lab Foundation, a non-profit organization. The Columbine 
Kiwanis continue to be involved in fund-raising for The 
Outdoor Lab Foundation. 
Our vision: Kiwanis will be a positive influence in communi-
ties worldwide...so that one day, all children will wake up in 
communities that believe in them, nurture them and provide the 
support they need to thrive. Columbine Kiwanis is a group of 
extremely dedicated men and women who focus on volunteering 
within the Columbine Community, primarily to children in our 
local community.  They have projects through out the calendar 
year. Are you interested in joining the efforts of this warm and 
inviting group?  For information call, Ken Sweet 303-973-8253 
or visit our Web Site at www.columbinekiwanis.org. 
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continued on page 5

C O N C R E T E
Ready for a NEW Curb Appeal?
We are driveway repair and concrete 
replacement experts with 30 years of 

professional quality workmanship.

We can save you lots of money with our       
5,000 psi concrete resurfacing overlay that 
is stronger than your existing concrete. Your 
driveway and other concrete areas will look 
like Brand New Concrete was just poured.

Call Today for a FREE no-obligation Bid

303 249-8506
Mention this advertisement for up to 

$300 in discount savings!

 When you’re ready, 
trust Littleton’s 
most reputable  

senior community.  

The Gardens at Columbine 
Assisted Living & Memory Care 
Local family owned since 2000 

  
 Exceptional assisted care in an  

independent atmosphere. 
TOURS BY RESERVATION 

303 973-5115 

www.GardensatColumbine.com 

Visit the Solar Decathlon
October 5th – 8th 
	 A free event that will blow your mind is about to land in the 
Denver area. It’s the Solar Decathlon: a multiday, multiteam, 
multidisciplinary competition that pits collegiate teams against 
one another in categories of design, engineering, energy, and 
more. (Goosebumps!) It’s essentially the national champion-
ship of solar home building. But, instead of tossing the ole 
pigskin, teams from the United States, Switzerland, and the 
Netherlands are building full-size houses featuring the latest 
sustainability tech to compete in 10 contests. It’s … kind of 
a big deal. The 2017 event will be open to the public from 
October 5-8th and 12-15th. We, the U.S. Department of Energy, 
host the event (so you know it’s legit), and since we’re pas-
sionate about spreading the renewables-word and supporting 
our amazing decathletes, we want YOU to help us by visiting. 
Honestly, there’s no good reason not to come. This year marks 
the first time in its 15-year history that the Solar Decathlon will 
be held in the greater Denver metro area. We’ve picked a fitting 
spot at Peña Station Next, a burgeoning “smart city” located 
between downtown Denver and the airport.  Just hop on the 
University of Colorado A line commuter rail and ride in style 
to the 61st & Peña Station at 6045 N. Richfield St., Denver, 
Colorado.  Join us on Thursday, October 5 at 9:30 a.m. to meet 
the decathletes, get a sneak peek at the projects, and be first into 
the Solar Village. I mean, who doesn’t like to be first?
	 While they’re not exactly “homes of the future” (most of 
these high-tech home strategies are available now, people!), 
you will be blown away by these modern feats of design, 

sustainability, and technology. Each home is equipped to meet 
the needs of a specific demographic, location, and purpose. 
So whether you are a DIY-er living in a super-hot desert or 
a baby-boomer in tornado-prone country, there is a unique 
and interesting sustainable living solution for you.  Your kids 
will love “playing” with tech, imagining themselves in these 
uber-modern homes, and meeting the inspiring students who 
built them. (Talk about good role models, right?) Plus, this 
event is probably the easiest and most effective way to demon-
strate energy conservation, water conservation, and waste 
reduction in action—something all kids need a little more of 
today. And if they still only want to Snapchat their days away, 
tell them that we have a geofilter. Stop by our Electric Vehicle 
Ride and Drive experience on Saturday, October 14 from 11 
a.m. to 3 p.m. to learn about incentives and money-saving 
opportunities, model features, the ins-and-outs of charging, 
and the positive environmental impacts of all-electric cars. 
Qualified drivers will get to test drive multiple vehicles. The 
Solar Decathlon is more than a spectator sport. We’ve lined up 
a series of consumer/homeowner workshops hosted by industry 
leaders to help you make sense of renewable energy options, 
implementing sustainability solutions at home or work, and 
the current state of renewables. There’s a big renewable energy 
world out there and the Solar Decathlon is here to help—just 
don’t be surprised if you walk away talking about things like 
structured finance and rated power of solar panels. For the first 
time, the 2017 event is rewarding smart water solutions. This 
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new contest is important not only because water is a precious 
resource, but also because water and energy are inextricably 
linked—it takes water to make the energy we use, and it takes 
energy to treat and deliver the clean water we require. It’s a 
really incredible thing to see how today’s collegiate students 
envision the future. They have spent the past two years plan-
ning, fund-raising, designing, marketing, and building (then 
disassembling, and reassembling again) these solar-powered 
houses. The Solar Decathlon could not be as impactful as it 
has been (yes, there are now competitions on five continents) 
without an engaged audience—and that means you! 

—Adapted article - 
By Kristin Madding Upcoming 

Shiloh House Shindig
	 Please join us on Saturday, October 14th from 12pm-2pm 
for a BBQ hosted by Davis Partnership & Shiloh House.  We 
will have Celebrity Chefs, tasting stations, BBQ and a Silent 
Auction.  Represent your Alma Mater or favorite sports team, 
by wearing a t-shirt, jersey or hat from that organization.
	 Location:  Family Resource Pavilion, 9700 E Easter Lane, 
Centennial,  CO  80112
	 Please RSVP to reserve your complimentary admission and 
lunch to: Delaney at:  dreimers@shilohhouse.net or  303-933-
1393 ext. 190  
	 We hope to see you there! 

—Kathy McShane, Community Liaison, Shiloh House, 
303-933-1393  ext. 169, 303-933-8216 Fax, Cell: 720-252-8804

Decathalon..., continued from page 4

Come See the Difference at 
Front Range Christian School

• Spanish immersion program available for students 
PreK-6th grade

• Leadership strengthened in 6th graders at our 
elementary school

• 7th-12th grade community built at grade-specific 
retreats

• 7th-12th bi-monthly service outings in the greater 
community

• Community built throughout the school with 
teachers, staff, and parents.

Experience FRCS Elementary 
on November 9 and FRCS Jr/
Sr High on November 16.

Call to schedule a 
personalized tour: 

303-531-4541

frcs.org/more

6657 W Ottawa Ave, #A-17; Littleton CO ● 303-531-4541

Bring Nature to Your Community
	 •	 Can we have a bat box at our house?   
	 •	 Should I worry about coyotes?  
	 •	 Why are there so many rabbits?  
	 •	 What should I plant vs. what I shouldn’t?  
	 •	 What species of wildlife can I expect to see through the 

seasons?  
	 There are many questions to ask when surrounded by 
nature, and South Platte Park can answer them!  
	 Naturalists at South Platte Park are available to be part of 
your HOA meetings, scout meetings, bbqs, apartment complex 
events and senior living programs. They can tailor a program 
based on the needs and interests of your community, and help 
with wildlife, native plants and more.  
	 For more information or to schedule, contact Victoria 
Sutton. victorias@sspd.org

—Victoria Sutton
Park Interpreter | Public Programs

South Platte Park

National Cyber 
Security Awareness Month
	 The internet touches almost all aspects of our daily life. 
National Cyber Security Awareness Month is designed to 
engage and educate public and private sector partners through 
events and initiatives to raise awareness about the importance 
of cyber security, provide them with tools and resources needed 
to stay safe online, and increase the resiliency of the nation in 
the event of a cyber incident. 
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Columbine West 
Military Members

 “He has honor if he holds himself to an ideal of 
conduct though it is inconvenient, unprofitable, 

or dangerous to do so”. 
— Walter Lippmann

Francis (Mik) Benson, U.S. Army, 349th 
Physiological Operations, Fitzsimmons 
Reserve Center, Colorado

LCpl. Evan Doop, U.S. Marine Corps, 
stationed at 29 Palms, California

Chaplin, Major, William Harrison, U.S. 
Army, Operations Chaplain, stationed at Ft. 
Richardson, Alaska.

Spc. Jeremy McCombs, Army National 
Guard, 1157th Engineer Division, (Firefighter 
Brigarde) stationed in Ft. Carson. 

Sgt. Bethany Jaggers, U.S. Army, 282 
Engineering Company, stationed at Ft. 
Carson, CO

GM2 David Tuey LCS-10, Combat Ship 
Training, San Diego Naval Base, CA

HM2 Michael Tuey, IDC, Fleet Marine 
Force, 2nd Expeditionary Force, Camp Le 
Jeune, NC

Cpl. Kristyn Lutz, U.S. Marine Corp, 
Stationed in Camp Pendleton, California

Columbine West Veterans
“America’s Veterans have served their counrty with the belief that democracy 

and freedom are ideals to be upheld around the world.” — John Doolittle

Dan Chism, Sr., USMC, 1963-69,(Vietnam 1965-66), 2nd Battalion, 9th Marines, 
	 3rd Marine Division, stationed Danang, Chulai & Thubi 

Bill Morrissey, U.S. Army, 1969 -, 1970( Vietnam) 173rd Airborne Infantry Brigade 

Roy A. Bundy (Al Bundy), USAF, 1968-1972, Max Airlift, Vietnam, PI, Calif. & Japan.

Jim Slora, U.S. Air Force, 1961-1965, Special Weapons Maintenance, 
	 1910th Communication Sq., Lowry AFB, Co.

Jerry Stevens, U.S. Air Force, 1963-1967, Jet Engine Mechanic 

Joel Mendelson, USN, 1967-1971, Aircraft Carrier USS Saratoga CVA-60, V
	 A-44, VA-105 Heavy Attack Squadron, Fighter Jets 

John Weksler, USN, 1960-1966, Aircraft Carrier Essex, Pensacola, FL., U.S. Army, 1966- 1973 
	 (Vietnam), Helicopter Pilot, Colorado National Guard, 1973- 1987, Buckley AFB, CO. (Retired)

Annie Weksler, U.S.A.F, 1968-70, Nurse, George AFB, CA

Sidney Nelson, USN, 1968-1972 (Vietnam) GMG2 Riv Div 591, Brown Water Navy

Craig Martin, USMC, 1976-1982, Presidential Guard (Carter Administration) 
	 & Mountain Survival Instructor

Wade Gardner, U.S.A.F., 1986 - 1990, C-141B Loadmaster, McGuire A.F.B. New Jersey

Belinda Gardner, U.S.A.F. 1987 - 1991, 438th Comptroller Squadron, McGuire A.F.B. New Jersey

David E. Garcia, USMC, 1963-67 (Vietnam War), 
	 Radioteletype Operater (RATT), 1st Marine Air Wing, returned to Yuma, AZ.

Tony Monte, USMC, 1968-1975 (Vietnam War)

Cynthia Draper, U.S. Navy, 1954-58 (Korean War), Draftsman, (CNATRA) stationed in Pensacola, FL. 

Ken Sweet, U.S. Air Force, 1967-71, Fighter Aircraft Electronics, MI

For more information call the
Metro Denver Farmers’ Market Hotline

303-887-FARM
www.denverfarmersmarket.com

MARKET ON YOUR CALENDAR

M E T R O  D E N V E R

FARMERS’ MARKET

Check out our great recipes online!

Saturdays
SOUTHWEST PLAZA

MAY 6 - OCT. 28
Southeast Parking Lot
Wadsworth & Bowles
8am-2pm or Sellout

Saturdays
LAKEWOOD

JUNE 17 - OCT. 28
9077 W Alameda Ave
Alameda & Garrison

(Mile Hi Church)
10am-2pm or SelloutSundays

HIGHLANDS RANCH
MAY 7 - OCT. 29

Highlands Ranch Town Ctr.
9288 Dorchester St.

10am-2pm or
Sellout

Wednesdays
LITTLETON

JUNE 14 - OCT. 11
Aspen Grove Lifestyle Ctr.

7301 S. Santa Fe Dr.
10am-2pm or Sellout

Thursdays
WHEAT RIDGE

JULY 6 - SEPT. 28
St James Episcopal Church

8235 W. 44th Ave
10am-2pm or Sellout

$300 off
Exterior or Interior Painting

Special Thank You 
for Veterans: 

Additional
10% offAmerican family owned. 

20 years in business. 
10% discount for cash. 

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance
Credit cards accepted

Multiple Home 
Discount

Please let us remember our neighbor, Bob Ferrese, U.S. Army, July 28, 1942 – October 28, 1945, who passed 
away recently at the Golden Age of 92. Bob’s neighbor wrote in to tell us of his passing. Rest in peace Bob.
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	 •	 Animal Control does not take action on anonymous com-
plaints

	 If you have a dog-barking problem in your neighborhood, 
Mediation Services (through Jefferson County Justice Services) 
may be an option. Mediation Services collaborates with gov-
ernment agencies in serving the citizens of Jefferson County by 
providing effective mediation, communication, and negotiation 
processes, using qualified, professional volunteers, in order to fos-
ter harmony through conflict resolution services.
If Your Dog is the “Problem Barker”
	 If you have received a complaint about your dog, it is import-
ant to correct the problem so that your neighbors do not take legal 
action, or take their frustrations out on your dog. Remember, being 
proactive and solving the problem at hand will help you to avoid 
legal action, and will promote good relations with your neighbors.
Why Some Dogs Bark, and Some Suggestions
	 •	 Boredom
		  Some dogs will bark just because they are bored. Supply 

your pet with chew toys or beef bones. Give him a ball, 
stuffed toy or something that will occupy him while you are 
away.

	 •	 Loneliness
		  Many dogs bark because they are lonely and want some 

company. By barking, the dog has gotten your attention, 
and whether you punish him or not, he has attained his goal. 
Therefore, he may continue to bark just so he can see you. 
This is a bad situation for both you and the dog.

	 •	 Restrictions on Freedom

  
 
 
 
 

    Littleton’s Trusted Realtor Since 2000 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Joe Sena 
 The Front Range Real Estate Group 
 303-885-3752 
 Joe@JoeSenaHomes.com 
 
   www.JoeSenaHomes.com 

Bringing Buyers and Sellers 

Together! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Barking: County Regulation
	 The Jefferson County Animal Control and Licensing 
Regulation prohibits a dog from disturbing the peace of any 
other person by loud, habitual and persistent barking, howling, 
yelping, whining, whether the dog is on or off the dog owner’s 
premises. Violation of this provision could result in a penalty 
assessment which ranges from $50 to $1,000 and/or a court 
appearance.
How to Report Problem Barking
	 Animal Control recommends talking face to face with the 
dog’s owner as a the first step. We offer a Problem Barking 
Brochure Adobe PDF Icon as a guide for dog owners that might 
be of assistance. If all of this is unsuccessful, you may call 303-
271-5070 (extension 0) and file a formal complaint.
	 Depending on what prior contacts we have with the dog 
owner, we can either mail a letter, post an official warning 
notice, or have you sign a complaint so we can issue a sum-
mons and assess a fine. For us to issue a summons, we must 
have two signed complaints from separate households in the 
area.
	 •	 To file a complaint we need your name, address and 

phone number and the address of the owner of the bark-
ing dog.

	 •	 We need a description of the dog(s) and the most recent 
date and duration of time that you were disturbed.

	 •	 We also need you to describe how you know the barking 
is coming from the address you have identified, i.e. you 
can see the dogs barking from your window, you have 
followed the barking to the source, etc.

continued on page 8
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Homes Sold from Aug. 17th - Sept. 19th, 2017
7578 W. Fremont Dr. 2 story 3,010 sq. ft. $415,000
7913 W. Plymouth Pl. 2 story 2,863 sq. ft. $414,950
7133 S. Ammons Ct. 2 story 3,617 sq. ft. $410,000
7541 S. Ottawa Pl. 2 story 2,542 sq. ft. $403,000
7578 W. Fremont Dr. 2 story 3,010 sq. ft. $415,000
7811 W. Quarto Dr. multi-level 2,374 sq. ft. $401,600
7604 W. Ontario Pl. tri-level 2,307 sq. ft. $400,000
7431 S. Webster St. multi-level 1,923 sq. ft. $375,000
7359 S. Quay Ct. bi-level 1,707 sq. ft. $350,000
8271 W. Quarto Dr. multi-level 2,354 $305,000
7133 S. Ammons Ct. 2 story 3,617 sq. ft. $410,000
7541 S. Ottawa Pl. 2 story 2,542 sq. ft. $403,000

Day or night, your real estate needs are my 
priority. I live minutes away on W. Fremont.

It would be my pleasure to answer any questions 
you may have or to simply explore options.

Homes Currently For Sale
7841 W. Ottawa Pl. ranch 3,146 sq. ft. $400,000
6886 W. Rowland Ave.bi-level 1,985 sq. ft. $395,000
6929 S. Allison Wy. 2 bi-level 1,647 sq. ft. $385,000
7314 S. Upham Ct. bi-level 1,656 sq. ft. $365,000
6876 W. Fremont Pl. tri-level 1,587 sq. ft. $363,000
Homes Currently Under Contract
6980 W. Quarto Pl. ranch 3,653 sq. ft. $475,000
7708 W Frost Dr Pl. 2 story 3,371 sq. ft. $439,950
7085 W. Rowland Ave. tri-level 2,337 sq. ft. $399,900
7840 W. Portland Ave. 2 story 2,981 sq. ft. $395,000
7284 S. Yukon Ct. tri-level 2,572 sq. ft. $380,00
8212 W. Quarto Dr. bi-level 1,996 sq. ft. $370,000
7099 S. Allison Way. ranch 2,233 sq. ft. $365,000
7109 S. Reed Ct. ranch 2,554 sq. ft. $360,000
7058 W. Roxbury Ave. bi-level 1,521 sq. ft. $350,000

Georgianna Dirga
Real Estate Broker, Shorewood Real Estate

Cell: 303-579-0564
georgiannadirga@aol.com

CALL TO EXPLORE YOUR 
NEIGHBORHOOD DISCOUNTS FROM

Your Columbine West Resident Agent

5Currently, 
five homes 
are for sale in 
Columbine   
West.

Based on information from IRES®, Inc. for the period 8/17/17 through 9/19/17. Sales are not necessarily those of Shorewood Real Estate.

		  A dog who is chained continuously in a 
small area will tend to become aggres-
sive. He will soon bark at the slightest 
sound or movement, such as leaves, 
moving cars or the wind. Be aware that 
the dog is barking to relieve his tension 
due to being confined and lonely; a cruel 
situation for any animal to be in.

	 •	 Protective of Territory
		  This is very natural for any type of dog, yet consistent 

and habitual barking is a sign of an unruly dog. It is 
important to teach your dog to bark enough to alert you 
and then to respond to you and sit quietly. This way the 
dog feels he is protecting his property while the owner 
is still in control of his behavior.

Solutions to the Problem Barking
		  The following are suggestions that may help you solve 
a barking dog problem. These suggestions may not work on 
hyperactive or vocal dogs. You may need to seek professional 
training for your pet.
	 •	 Bring your dog in the house when you leave. Many dogs 

bark continually once you are gone. If you do not want 
your dog to have the run of the house, you may wish 
to contain the dog in a certain area, i.e., a basement or 
laundry room.

	 •	 Put your dog in the garage. Many people choose to do 
this if they have a large dog. Be certain to provide old 

Barking..., continued from page 7

blankets, rugs, or carpet for your pet to lay on. A cold, 
hard cement floor is far from comfortable. Be aware of 
the dangers of leaving your dog in the garage.

	 •	 No matter where you decide to keep your pet, be certain 
there is clean water and shelter available at all times. 
Many dogs will bark and whine if they are thirsty or 
cold.

	 When your dog starts to bark, it is the dog owner’s respon-
sibility to find out what is causing the problem. Do not ignore 
the barking no matter what time it may be.
A Cure
	 The best thing you can do to correct this problem is work 
on training the dog. For specific directions, contact a qualified 
obedience instructor. Spend time with your dog and include 
him in your daily activities. Remember, you are his only means 
of exercise and love.
Mechanical and Surgical Solutions
	 Anti-bark collars, either electronic or sonic, as well as 
fence-mounted anti-bark devices, are available through local pet 
store and pet product distributors. Veterinarians can “debark” a 
dog surgically by cutting the vocal cords. Talk with your veter-
inarian about what method may be more appropriate for your 
pet. Both methods are more effective when accompanied by 
consistent training. If you are too busy to spend time with your 
dog every day, you are probably too busy to own a dog. Please 
evaluate your situation and do what is best for your dog.

— http://jeffco.us/sheriff/animal-control/barking/
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Lone Wolf Sprinklers. 30+ yrs. exp. Repairs, 
start-ups, updates & winterizing. Free est. O: 
720-362-2563 C: 720-934-6701.
HANDY MAN 4 U. 35 Years Construction Exper. 
Light Bulbs to Storage Sheds. 720-717-0030
GUITAR LESSONS with a professional musi-
cian who has 40 yrs exp. Learning music can be 
fun! Please call Ray 303-972-8243. 
KERI’S COLORS & PAINTING. 720-331-7032.
DRAIN PROs PLUMBING: Free camera insp. 
w/ drain cleaning. Lic. & ins. Drains starting at 
$79. Leawood Based. 7/352-9442

House & Carpet Cleaning: 3/292-0115
Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood 
plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. Free esti-
mate. 720-422-8139
OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Free Esti-
mates. Rob: 303-986-8198
Yard & garden design, consult & planting.     
www.oakesgardendesign.com 303-999-8228
Prof. house cleaning serv. Accepting new 
clients. Thorough, reliab. w/ competitive rates. 
Excel. Refs. Susan 303-794-6805.
Call Dan the Handy Man! 720-833-8691. I can 
help with your large or small projects. 

NEED EXTRA CASH? 720-635-9007.               
Now hiring Snow Shovelers $20/hr.
Lisa’s Music Studio. Piano, Guitar, Banjo, 
Ukulele, Viola, Violin, Cello, Drums and Flute. 
303-883-1157.
A Real painter. Real quality work. Real compet-
itive prices. Quality drywall repair and carpen-
try work too. Est. always free. Contact Gary 
720-226-4489, 303-215-6068 
Music Lessons for All Ages/Skill Levels. Guitar, 
bass, drums, keys, and more. Very fun! First lesson 
free! www.chasedemosmusic.com 720-323-5906.
QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. Brand 
new in plastic. Retails $529, asking $265. Also, 
NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. Retails $699, 
asking $385. 303-742-4860. 
CARPET CLEANING. $129.00 for 3 rooms.
Ecoclean Home services: 720-299-7782.
Local Home Inspector will “Exceed Your Ex-
pectations.” Quality, detailed, and competitive 
rates. NextStep Inspections 303-495-3063.
Stecki painting. Inter/ext. Jeff 720-331-7025
Semi-Retired HVAC contractor looking 
to work closer to home is offering FREE  
system evaluations and No Trip Charges on 
any services 303 703-1130

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363
Music lessons. Piano, Guitar or Bass. Trusted 
teacher since 1996. 303-932-6551
Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free est., 
ins., 30 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514
Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203
STIMULATING ADULT DAY CARE PROGRAM. 
Certified specialized adult day program for ag-
ing & dependent adults. Person centered ac-
tivities. Respite, support & education provided 
to families. Medicaid accepted & transportation 
available. www.SummitAdultDay.com 720-922-
0100. Visit our website for a FREE HALF DAY 
COUPON.
Tom’s Top Notch Painting: Interior/Exterior, 
Drywall Repairs. Tom Martino approved. 303-
523-2941.
KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table tops, 
mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880
Aminals Petsitting Service: Pet sitting (in your 
home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call Nancy at 
303-335-6237
Columbine Tree - Trimming & Removal. 
Stump grinding. 45 yrs exp. 303-979-5330. 

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $3.00/line (about 40 characters/line). Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com to place 
an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th. 
Residents placing ads to sell household items are not charged a fee.

Numbers To Call For Information:
Sheriff: (dispatch 303-271-0211)
•	 Speeding in the neighborhood
•	 Running stop signs
•	 Not stopping at crosswalks
•	 Unlicensed or inoperable vehicles on the street
•	 Suspicious people or vehicles in the neighborhood
•	 Semi-trailers parked in the neighborhood

Animal Control: (303-271-5070)
•	 Barking dogs
•	 Vicious dogs
•	 Dogs not on leashes

Zoning: (303-271-8700) 
•	 Unlicensed, expired, or inoperable vehicles on the property
•	 Speed bumps – new or replacement after paving
•	 Tree limbs/shrubs obstructing stop signs
•	 Weeds over 12” high
•	 Permit for fence (new or replacement), shed, or other structures
•	 Vehicles for sale

Columbine West Civic Association 
Membership Form

Please fill out the membership coupon and 
mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Name(s): _______________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

Phone #: _______________________________________

Send to: CWCA
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162

Jefferson County: (303-271-5200)
•	 Damaged or missing stop signs
•	 Pot holes
•	 Ice build-up in the curb
•	 Snow plowing
•	 Street sweeping

•	 Illegal activity
•	 Loud noise/music

•	 Sick wild animals including skunks, 
	 raccoons, rabbits, squirrels, foxes, coyotes

Xcel Energy: 
(1-800-895-1999)  
•	 Burned out street lights
•	 Damaged street lights
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Columbine West Statistics for September 2017
Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West

 Lowest Highest How Many?
Ranch Style $400,000 $400,000  1
2-story None None  0
4-level None None  0
Tri-level $379,900 $379,900  1
Bi-level $365,000 $395,000  3

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
 Lowest Highest How Many?
Ranch Style $360,000 $475,000  3  
2-story $395,000 $439,950  4
4-level None None  0
Tri-level $380,000 $399,900  2
Bi-level $350,000 $370,000  2

Homes SOLD in Columbine West (Jan. 1, 2017–Sept. 18, 2017)

 Lowest Highest How Many?
Ranch Style $345,000 $385,000  8
2-story $355,000 $465,000  13
4-level $279,500 $401,600  9
Tri-level $340,000 $420,000  6
Bi-level $314,000 $415,000  13

#1 Broker in the Columbine Area!

DUANE C. DUFFY
Duffy & Associates,  LLC

303-229-5911

Duane sells more homes in the 
Columbine Area than any other broker!

Selling our home was a very smooth 
process, thanks to Duane. We 
would highly recommend him to 
our friends and anyone in need of a 
very professional Realtor. J. & C. K.

Duane’s extensive knowledge of 
real estate, top success rate in 
the marketplace, and high level of 
professionalism, combined with 
the ultimate goal of satisfying his 
clients, are all on display from the 
first time you meet him. T. H.

The statistical information is based on MLS data Sept. 18, 2017. Not all 
of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

Realtor with  
real estate  

law background

WWW.DUANECDUFFY.COMDUANE@DUANECDUFFY.COM           

Top “Five Star” Realtor as 
seen in 5280 Magazine

How ‘Trick or Treat!’ 
Took Over the World 
	 Wherever you live, chances are that on 
Oct. 31 you’ll be visited by pirates, ghosts, 
princesses, and monsters crying, “Trick or 
treat!” at your front door. Costumes and going door to door for 
treats can be traced back to pagan and Christian rituals from the 
Middle Ages. 
	 In Britain and Ireland, poor people would beg for food 
door to door in exchange for prayers for the dead on the day 
before All Souls’ Day (Nov. 2). This practice, called “souling,” 
evolved from a European pagan tradition. The wearing of cos-
tumes and masks originates in Celtic traditions of attempting 
placate evil spirits by copying them. 
	 Immigrants from Scotland and Ireland brought the tradition 
of “guising” to the New World, with children going through 
their neighborhoods requesting food and coins, usually in 
exchange for a dance or poem. 
	 The term “trick or treat” in print was seen in Alberta, 
Canada, in 1927, and in The Oregon Journal newspaper in 
1934: “Other young goblins and ghosts, employing modern 
shakedown methods, successfully worked the ‘trick or treat’ 
system in all parts of the city.” 
	 Trick-or-treating had become an established fixture of 
American popular culture by the 1950s, when Walt Disney 
produced a cartoon called “Trick or Treat” and an episode of 
the popular TV show Ozzie and Harriet showed children over-
whelming the Nelson household in search of candy.

Carve Your Jack-o’-Lantern 
With Your Family 
	 One of the best ways to spend an October day or evening is to 
carve pumpkins with the family. Here are some tips on carving the 
perfect jack-o’-lantern: 
	 •	 On a piece of paper, draw a pattern for the pumpkin face. 
	 •	 Use the pattern to trace onto the pumpkin. 
	 •	 Cut the top of the pumpkin, cutting at a 45-degree angle to 

create a “ledge” that won’t allow the top to fall back inside 
when you place it back on. Scoop insides out.

	 •	 Slice out the pattern, working from the center of the design 
outward. Cut the larger areas in chunks to make them easier 
to remove.
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